>>> NEWSLETTER <<<

TEAM CAMBODIA

LATEST NEWS FROM THE FIELD



"CELEBRATING SERVICE: HONORING PASTOR JUDE AND CHERRY HONCULADA'S JOURNEY IN CAMBODIA"

On behalf of all of Team Cambodia we want to thank you for your support of Pastor Jude and Cherry Honculada as they served a full 3 year term with us here. We appreciate their desire to explore mission service overseas and be exposed to how God's Name is becoming known in the Regions Beyond! We value their hearts and vision for the Khmer people and we are glad for the investment they made in members of our 2 churches, and the community around us here in Phnom Penh. Please keep them in prayer as their time serving in Cambodia has come to a close and they have now returned to the Philippines seeking the Lord's guidance in next steps for their personal lives going forward. We pray they continue to serve the Lord with joy in their home country and share all that they have learned here from the Khmer people, the work the Lord is doing in a Buddhist country, and be willing to encourage others about the Mission of God overseas.

We are looking forward to where the Lord will next lead this couple and how much of an impact mission has made on them. Pray for their transition and processing of their time here and what they have learned. Pray too that their home church and Christian community will be a good support for them as well as the mission board in the Philippines. Any amount of time given to mission service is of great value to the Lord; Romans 12:1.



TEAM CAMBODIA NEWS



PO Box 127 Beech Grove, IN 46107 (317) 783-0300 www.tcmusa.org tcm@tcmusa.org

ime flies, but as we reflect on the past three months, we are filled with gratitude for God's goodness and grace. His hand has been evident in the opportunities we've had to serve and grow in ministry.

Here are some key activities and ministries from June to August:

June 8: We hosted our first-ever CGGC Children's Fellowship with their families, a joyous event that brought together the

youngest members of our community.

June 22: We traveled to the Philippines for a 3-week teaching ministry at Grace Theological Center for Mission (GTCM)

- Batch 5, part of TCM's missionary training program.
- July 21: We celebrated TCM's 17th Founding Anniversary, a reminder of God's faithfulness in sustaining the mission.
 - July 31: We signed a house-for-rent contract and moved to a new location. Please pray that this place becomes a
- center for ministry outreach and the foundation for a new CGGC Church Plant.
 1st Week of August: The TCM Team Cambodia Missionaries went out of town
- for our Annual Team Building and Retreat, a time of rejuvenation and fellowship.

August 23: Our new rented house hosted a Leadership Seminar with 20 participants representing our CGGC National Board and CGGC Local Church Leaders.

Our Khmer language learning continues, and many more activities are planned through the end of the year. We want to express our heartfelt thanks for your continued prayers and financial support. Your partnership is making a tangible difference in the lives of the people we serve here in Cambodia. May the Lord bless you abundantly.

With gratitude, James & Agape Bermejo hankful and blessed for all the ways we have seen the Lord work in the past 3 months. We value

your prayers as you journey with us and we are deeply moved seeing answers to all of our prayers for the people of Cambodia, to know Christ, and to grow in Christ.

As Chetra continues to train the men we are fast approaching October when a 'Chief Elder' will be appointed from the 4 candidates. He is excited to see God's man of choice stand up and take on this important role. We rejoice in others taking on new roles too such as the Children's Sunday School teaching and the availability of two different women willing to take the lead in 2 separate women's ministries that I run in our community here, which are also slowly growing. I'm also delighted to see God use our simple English class to bring about conversations of The Cross and our Heavenly Hope. We pray for the Salvation of one particular student who is very inquisitive about Christ and we hope her husband would also desire to make that life-saving decision. God opens doors and we are promised His strength to be able to walk through them with confidence, proclaiming His Name, knowing He is leading us every step of the way! Colossians 1:25-29. To God be the glory and may He bring about changed hearts!

All for Christ, Chetra & Julia Hong